
Newsletter #4 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  18 March 2022 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

 
From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou  
 
Congratulations to Courtney Ruske (who teaches in 
Rongo-ma-tane)  for placing first in both the 3000m 
and 10,000m race walks at the NZ Track and Field 
Championships last week.  
 
I am  pleased to be able to tell you that the background work for 
the new relocatable classroom block is continuing, despite the 
current disruptions being experienced in the building industry. 
The consent process is underway, the design work has been 
completed, and Kamo Marsh have created another fantastic 
landscaping plan to ensure that our new building looks like it 
belongs, even though it is ‘temporary’. It is expected the new 
classrooms will be in place for the next five years!  
 
Covid Update 
I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the hard 
work that our community is doing to keep each other well and 
the school open.  
 
Thank you for noticing and responding to symptoms, thank you 
for letting us know what is happening for your wha nau, thank 
you for supporting your children to wear masks, and thank you 
for staying positive and helping wha nau to know that we will get 
through this and out the other side.   
 
 

continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
MARCH 
21st Last Day of Swimming 
22nd Y8 Self Defence 
25th Book Club Closes 
31st Board of Trustees Meeting 
 
APRIL 
12th  Last Day of Term 1 
13th Teacher Only Day—School 
 Closed 
14th Teacher Only Day—School 
 Closed 
15th Good Friday  
 
MAY 
2nd 1st Day of Term 2 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

 
From The Principal  continued … 
 
Thank you to our staff who have plans in place and are ready and willing to help out whereever they 
can, and  for being caring and courageous as we all navigate these challenging times. 

We do want  to reassure you that the school has a plan in place for keeping the school open and 
managing student learning as the absence numbers for children and teachers increase.  Each Learning 
Studio is now offering a ‘Hybrid’ model of learning - which means that as well as the Learning Studios 
operating each day, there is on-line learning available to sick and isolating children, and Google Meets 
have been scheduled for children to connect with their teachers. A hard-pack of learning materials is 
available from the office for children who need to be at home for 7 days if you can't access online 
learning. 
 
It may be necessary next week for children to spend time in a different Learning Studio, with teachers 
other than their own, as we re-organise the school each day to cater for staff and student absences. 
 
PB4L  
This year our staff are involved in the PB4L professional development contract with the Ministry of 
Education. Paul Wilkinson and Helen Hogarth will be leading this project here at school. 
 
The acronym PB4L stands for Positive Behaviour for Learning. It is a school wide framework which 
aims to promote appropriate behaviour in a positive manner that is non-threatening and supportive of 
all students and staff. It aims to minimise problematic behaviours and maximise and celebrate positive 
social and academic student behaviours. Positive Behaviour for Learning is based on more than twenty 
years research in creating positive school cultures, in thousands of schools across Canada, Norway, 
Iceland, USA, Australia and New Zealand. PB4L is not about changing students, it is about changing the 
environment, systems and practices to support children to make positive behaviour choices.  
  
It is about: 

  establishing a school environment that supports long term success 
  integrating positive academic and social behaviour expectations 
  teaching desirable behaviours 
  improving behaviour support systems for students 
  increasing positive interactions with students 
  using data for decision making 
  decreasing reactive management 
  maximising academic achievement. 

  
More information is available here 

Nga  mihi nui ki a koutou katoa, 
Liz Weir, Principal 

 

https://pb4l.tki.org.nz/PB4L-School-Wide/What-is-PB4L-School-Wide
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

 
Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo-mā-tāne 
Alira x2, Aria, Ava M, Bella, Brooklyn, Charlie, 
Cherish x4, Inka x2, Izzy, Jericho, Kahurangi x2, 
Korbyn, Leilani, Masyn x2, Oliver x3, Pearl x2, Rad 
x4, Ricky x2, Tahlia, Tara x2, Tikaia, Violet x2, 
Xavier 

Papatūānuku 
Abigail L x3, Ailla, Ashleigh x3, Azalea-Rose x5,  
Beau x4, Blake x3, Carter x3, Edie x3, Freida x2, 
Isabel Kubo x3, Jacqueline x3, Joel x4, Lulu x2, 
Moses x2, Nixen x4, Noah x4, Olive x2,  River 

 
Walk or Wheel To School Week 
 
Well done to all the children who participated in 
the “Walk or wheel to school” week and completed 
the different activities each day—including  
collecting rubbish along the way.   

Congratulations to Kepa in Papatūānuku & 
Ta wera in Ata Hapara who were drawn for the 
two school prizes. All the WoWtS cards have now 
been sent off to CCC for the main draws. 

 
Learning From Home? 
 
Attached to this 
newsletter is an 
information page 
reminding children how to access their School 
Google Account from home for those isolating or 
doing home learning. 

 
Life Education—Harold Is Here! 
 
Harold and the team at Life Education are visiting 
at the moment. Life Education New Zealand was 
founded in New Brighton in 1988 by Trevor Grice 
and we are keen to be back at Ra whiti for the first 
time since the earthquakes thanks to funding pro-
vided by Z Energy Good in the Hood. They are 
working with the children around Identity, Well-
being, Staying Safe, Communication, and Online 
Decisions.  
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

Stuck For Our Teacher Only Days? 
Youth Alive are putting on a programme together to coincide with our teacher only days next month. 
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EMPATHY     Manaakitanga     “We Care” 

Junior Triathlon 
Last week the juniors had a triathlon here at school.  It looked like they were having lots of fun partici-
pating in all the events. 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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